Sharon Craig

From: Gregg, Robert <Robert.Gregg@lancashire.gov.uk>

Sent: 07 September 2018 12:03

To: Stephen Kilmartin

Cc: planning

Subject: APP. 3/2018/0696 - CALDING BANK COTTAGE, BILLINGTON

Good morning Stephen

After having light shed on the status of the application which would be for the proposal of a new residential dwelling
as opposed to a 'guesthouse’. Along with receiving the revised parking arrangements, It would appear that the
proposal would generate further vehicle movements which in turn would bring my attention to the access road
which would approach the new residential dwelling from the highway.

The private road is approximately 150 meters long from the highway to the proposed new dwelling and is currently
of a substandard structure and formation. In order to withstand the increased generation of traffic flow, The road
would need to be brought up to standard. | would fully expect to see a passing place along the road while also the
access point would need to be widened to allow the passing of 2 vehicles at the entrance so that no vehicles at any
point would have to wait in the highway in order to enter the access point.

The new construction of the access road shall be fully hardstanding all the way from the entrance right up to the top
of the access road to meet with the existing hardstanding/tarmacadam area.

| would ask that the plans be revised detailing the above.

Robert Gregg

Highways Development Support
Community Services

Lancashire County Council
T:01282 470840

M:0796314464

E: highways@Ilancashire.gov.uk
W: www.lancashire.gov.uk
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This e-mail contains information intended for the addressee only.

It may be confidential and may be the subject of legal and/or professional privilege.

If you are not the addressee you are not authorised to disseminate, distribute, copy or use this e-mail or any attachment to it.

The content may be personal or contain personal opinions and unless specifically stated or followed up in writing, the content cannot be taken to form a
contract or to be an expression of the County Council's position.

Lancashire County Council reserves the right to monitor all incoming and outgoing email.

Lancashire County Council has taken reasonable steps to ensure that outgoing communications do not contain malicious software and it is your responsibility
to carry out any checks on this email before accepting the email and opening attachments.



